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SUBURBAN LIBRARY COOPERATIVE

44750 Delco Blvd
Sterling Heights, Michigan 48313
Board Meeting
February 25, 2010
I. 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. at the Suburban Library Cooperative offices by 
Diane Barr, Chairperson.  



Trustees present:
Diane Barr (Armada), Barbara Brown (Clinton-Macomb) 









Richard Runels (MacDonald), Michael Keith (Roseville), Ron Black (Shelby), 











Mark Wollenweber (St. Clair Shores), Nancy Todorovich (Sterling Heights), 









Belinda Duggan (Troy) 




Trustees excused: 
 Jean Davis (Chesterfield)
  Staff present:

Arthur M. Woodford, Darlene Radcliffe (Suburban Library Cooperative)

II. 
Approval of the Agenda


It was moved by Runels to accept the Agenda, supported by Wollenweber. Motion carried.

III. 
Approval of the Minutes
Motion made by Wollenweber to approve the January 28, 2010 Minutes, supported by Todorovich. Motion carried.

IV. 
Member Library Concerns.
MacDonald Public Library completed Phase 1 and the open house was well attended.   The city is looking at an 18% reduction so the library is not getting as much as original estimated.  Phase 2, the children’s room, will start soon and Phase 3 is the circulation desk. Runels requested that the Board meeting be held at MPL in June. 
Black will look into a room at the Shelby Township Library to host the Board meeting.

The millage for the Troy Public Library did not pass. 
V. 
Public Participation 
None
VI. 
Action Items

VII. Action Items
A. Approval of the Bills 
Wollenweber moved to approve the list of bills, supported by Keith.  Motion carried.
B. Budget Report


General Fund monthly budget reports for October, 2009 – January 2010 were distributed at the meeting.
Budget Report (continued)
On the January Report, the total expenditures are right on target, but revenues are low as SLC has not received their state aid funds.  In direct state aid is billed after the local libraries receive their state aid.
Wollenweber moved to approve the General Fund budget reports for October, 2009 – January 2010, supported by Runels.  Motion carried.
C. Investment Report/Finance Committee Report
The Federal Home Bank Loan Bond pays 4.5% percent will be paid off and retired in April, 2010.  Black requested that the funds from the Loan Bond be moved from the Fifth Third Bank into our current checking account.

Motion made by Wollenweber to move the Federal Home Bank Loan Bond funds from Fifth Third Bank to Fidelity Bank, seconded by Brown. Motion carried.
Motion made by Wollenweber to receive and file the Finance and Investment Reports, seconded by Keith. Motion carried.
D. Proposal to Remove CMPL, MCL, and TPL Records
Sirsi gave SLC a discount due to the reduction of records, but the records are still in the system.  SLC needs to remove all CMPL, MCL and TPL items from the automation system, due to the fact that our Sirsi discount was based on removing these items. 
Sirsi has given SLC an approximate quote of $5,000 to remove all the records at one time.  The other option is to pay part-time staff $8.00 an hour to manually remove the records at approximately 50 records an hour, which could take months.
Motion made by Wollenweber to remove all CMPL, MCL, and TPL patron and bibliographic records from the automation system due to the fact that our Sirsi discount was based on removing these items and give Chris Frezza authorization to pursue an accurate quote from Sirsi to remove patron items and any records associated with those libraries at a cost not to exceed $5,000, seconded by Brown.  Motion carried. 

VIII. Information Items
A. Agreement letter to Andrew Richner, Attorney

Included in the packet is the original letter from Andrew Richner stating Clark Hill’s abilities and hourly rate of $180 per hour. 

Andrew Richner has contacted the State Librarian and is working on an agreement to have the Sterling Heights library director also work as the part-time Cooperative director.

Motion made by Runels to accept the firm of Clark Hill to represent the Suburban Library Cooperative in legal proceedings, at the stated blended rate of $180 per hour, and create a letter of agreement between SLC and Clark Hill, seconded by Keith. Motion carried.
B. Directors Report
Per Advisory Council recommendation, the SLC staff and Shared Technology Committee are looking into reducing shared system costs and attended an Evergreen demonstration.  Evergreen is an open source shared system coordinated by the Michigan Library Consortium.  Libraries across the country are using Evergreen and there could be a reduction of two – three hundred thousand dollars, but the technology is not up to the same standards as Sirsi and there may be some additional staffing costs.

TLN has also looked at Evergreen and Wollenweber will send Woodford the TLN findings.

The SLC staff and Shared Technology Committee also viewed a SkyRiver webinar.  SkyRiver is a new cataloging source company.  Michigan State University and West Bloomfield Public Library are the only Michigan libraries using SkyRiver at this time.  SLC did not receive an estimate of cost but know that the cost is at least half of OCLC. We are arranging a site visit to the West Bloomfield Public Library.
The invoicing from the SLC delivery company, City Wheels Courier, has not been correct and SLC has been over paying.  The main problem is that the owner was given inaccurate information from the prior Cooperative director and we are working at resolving the issue.

MRRC, MLP and MLBPH are moved back into their renovated offices.  Classes for Wayne State University start in April so we could possibly have the SLC Board meeting in their meeting room.
Governors FY 2010-11 Executive Budget Recommendations of February 11, 2010 was distributed.  Under provisions of the EO, The Library of Michigan is going to cease to be a public library.  State aid to libraries is slated to be cut by 2.5%. 

The Superiorland Cooperative director in the Upper Peninsula is now part-time and they closed their LBPH; patrons are being served by Lansing because of their financial problems. 

Of the eleven cooperatives in the state, five are now being run by part-time directors; Superiorland, Northland, Detroit, Southwest and SLC.

Lois Wagner Memorial Library has submitted their official letter reducing one shared system user license.  This takes the user license count to 147 licenses.

Chris Frezza, Head of Systems, and Amy Shaughnessy, System Librarian, are going to the Sirsi Conference the week of March 8 – 12 in Orlando FL and will let Sirsi know that we are looking at the Evergreen system.
C. Strategic Plan

Consultants, Bill Wilson and Ethel Himmel are coming to the SLC Board Meeting on March 25th to give their final report. Woodford asked to have the meeting start at 6:00 pm.
Woodford received an email from Wilson requesting that we send out a thank you note to those that responded to the survey; 108 staff members, four Trustees and nine Committee Members.

D. Items for March Agenda

Strategic Plan Update

Part-time director status
State Aid
Proprietary Fund Budget Reports
Evergreen and Skyriver updates

E. MAP Statistics

December MAP statistics included.

IX.   Next meeting date 
The next Board Meeting is on Thursday, March 25, 2010, at the Suburban Library Cooperative Offices with Himmel and Wilson reporting at 6:00 p.m. and the Board Meeting to follow.
X.    Adjournment

Wollenweber moved to adjourn at 7:38 p.m., supported by Runels.  Motion carried.









Respectfully submitted:








Nancy Todorovich,











Secretary
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